
 

For Local 8 Members at Compass Housing Alliance 
December 14, 2022 

   

Union Contract Overwhelmingly Approved 
 
Our bargaining team worked hard to make great improvements to our Union 
contract and the membership voted YES! 
 
Improvements include: 

• Across the board wage increase of 6%. (Effective January 1, 2023) 
• One-Time ratification Bonus of $100 (To be paid the last pay period of December 

2022) 
• NEW holiday bank 
• An additional paid personal day 
• Increased nightshift differential  
• NEW Maintenance Tech Call back pay 
• NEW Health Benefits including a reduced annual deductible 
• Maintained the Employer paid ORCA passport and $500 Employer contribution 

to the FSA 
• Improved communication around training opportunities 

 
The new contract, with all approved changes, will be available on our website after 
January 6, 2023. 
 
Your bargaining team worked for everyone to make this happen: Sophie Rice-Sauer, 
Housing Case Manager at Otto’s Place, Ronda Barrington, Counselor 
 



If you have questions, please reach to your Union Representative 
Erin Adamson at 206-441-8880 ext. 105 or erin@opeiu8.org or 
Tara Powell 206-441-8889 ext. 106 or tara@opeiu8.org 
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